

January 16, 2018

Steve Lefko

Communicated via email to: slefko@hotmail.com

Dear Mr. Lefko:

This letter is in response to your electronic *Freedom of Information Action* (FOIA) request received in my office on January 10, 2018.

Request:

1) "RECORDS REQUESTED: 10 year history (2008-2017) - number and placement of

crossing guards funded by D90 per."

Response:

See Attached. Please note, District 90 did not start funding crossing guards until school year

2011.

Request:

2) "RECORDS REQUESTED: Avg. D90 cost per crossing guard per year for the same 10

years."

Response:

See Attached. Please note, District 90 did not start funding crossing guards until school year

2011.

As Superintendent of the District, I am responsible for granting and denying the requests for records under the Freedom of Information Act. Please be aware that this response to your request is pursuant to my understanding of your FOIA request.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Edward J. Condon, Ph.D.

Superintendent

E41. Ca

From: Steve Lefko <<u>s\_lefko@hotmail.com</u>>
Subject: 10 yr crossing guard history
Date: January 10, 2018 at 7:50:29 AM CST

To: "rmartire@ctbaonline.org" <rmartire@ctbaonline.org>, Ed Condon <condone@district90.org>

Good morning Gentlemen,

Happy New Year to you and good to see you both last night. Thanks for your service to our students and schools.

I wasn't able to find a FOIA portal on new D90 website so will send directly to you to forward to the appropriate contact. Sorry and thanks in advance.

This is a FOIA request. Can you please share:

- 1. 10 year history (2008-2017) number and placement of crossing guards funded by D90 per year.
- 2. Avg D90 cost per crossing guard per year for the same 10 years

Much thanks Steve Lefko 719 Thatcher 610-787-10300